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A ronprofit erganization dedicated to researching and promoting wild€lowers to further their ecoromic, environmental, and aesthetic use,

Center provides a little slice of *

Twelve longhorns have found a tempo-
rary home on the National Wildflower
Research Center’s range.

The cattle are being used in several
stages of a Wildflower Center native
grasslands study. During the study’s
seedbed preparation phase, the cattle will
graze the non-native coastal bermuda
grass that grows in the Wildflower
Center’s pasture, and trample the stand-
ing dead grass, bringing it to a uniform
height and growth stage — making it
easier to rid the pasture of the bermuda.

During the seeding stage, the cattle
may be useful in distributing native grass

‘seéds and trampling them into the

prepared ground, savs Dr. Alison Hill,
Wildflower Center community ecologist.

Much of the midwestern United
States — about 250 million acres — was
once tallgrass prairie. Now, because of
extensive farming and urbanization, only
1 percent remains. Reestablishing the
tallgrasses on degraded sites will aid
environmential repair in the United States
and Canada.

“There is a- major push to preserve, -

- establish, and maintain prairie,” Alison

says. “Herbivores have been a natural
part of the tallgrass prairie in Texas. This

“long-term study is to discover the most
practical way to establish and maintain

the native grassland community and to
preserve its natural biotic diversity.
““Many well-known land restoration
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techniques are too expensive and have a
negative impact on the land,” Alison says.
“We are trving to learn more about the
ecological processes involved in rehabili-
tating land and may even find methods
that require less fertilizer and care and are
less harmful to the environment.”

Although they are better for the
environment, the lower-input methods
generally don't respond as fast as the
more conventional chemicals and tilling.

The grazed pasture where the
longhorns are living will be compared
with other areas where different or no
restoration techniques are used.

The longhorns were provided by Don
.and Velna Jackson, ranchers from
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‘cow heaven”

Awrerican Maid, a.

~longhorn cotw that
recently gave bivth
to a baby bull at
the Wildflower
Center, poses with '
the baby bull,
which the staff
named "Bouteloua
Bob." Bouteloua
is-the genus for.
grama grasses.’
Several other -
cows af the _
Wildflower Center
are expecting
calves sometine
this year.

Stonewall Valley Ranch in Gillespie -
County, Texas (near the LBJ Ranch). The-
Wildflower Center appreciates the
Jacksons' assistance in the study. '

The cattle, which were raised in the
Texas Hill Country, were probably glad to
arrive at the Center and see such lush '
forage. '

“No doubt they think they are in cow.
heaven,” says Dr. John Averett, '
Wildflower Center research director. |

The use of cattle in this initial phase-
of the Grasslands Project was made :
possible by a Wildflower Center special’®
appeal last August. Friends of the
Wildflower Center have so far donated

more than $24,000 to the project.

Conserving native species, providing
wildlife habitat, and creating a more
ecologically sound method aof
landscaping — one that conserves
natural resources and is less polluting
— are all environmental benefits
created by using native plants in
planned landscapes.

- Awareness of these benefits has
created a growing demand for native
species. The supply of container-
grown native plants, however, lags
far behind the demand, primarily

Why haven’t native plants been researched?

because of the lack of knowledge
about the propagation and
establishment of native plants.

Until recently, little research has
been performed on native species,
because horticultural research
traditionally has focused on-exotic
species. This practice dates back
thousands of years to the first
gardens. Since the beginning of
civilization, explorers and
expeditions have traveled to

{read on, page 8)

Here's one way you can help promote
wildflowers and native plants:

Ask highway departments
to plant native wildflowers.
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: Pres1c§ent of the

" Center Board of Trustees from its:
~“in¢eption in 1982; Tdecided to -
- disengage from that office in the
. belief that chariges iri Eeadersmp i
" organizations such as outs can
- havea highly positive effect forthe
- betterment of the institution; also;,
- betase of my. need tor concentrate
- on other projects on behalf of the
v Wﬂdﬂower Center ke

i.-‘_.ﬁ_;very spec1a] hlghly devoted, and
stroncrlv commltted Board of ;

: __Trustees Advzsorv Councﬂ and staff
To each of tHem, T'shall be eternally
- grateful, for they provided the: spark.
- that inspired me to dlscharve m

“wildflowers, will provide a quality™
~of leadership that will bring the.
~Center fo new’ he1ghts T urgé your
support of his-admitiistratiol; as: "
~youso kmd}y and generously.
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“and fimediate
‘pastpresident. -
of the Natzomz!

retlred executlve who en]oyed a
bnlhant career m the busmess worl

Purdue University associate professor of
horticulture Dr. Mike Dana is working at

- the Center during a six-month sabbatical.
He and staff research horticulturist Elinor -

Crank are conducting root-enhancement
research and Mike is compiling a

literature review on horticultural aspects
of the establishment and management of

wildfiower 5pec1es of the upper \/hdwest :
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%/%5 ﬁﬁ @"w ggﬂ

g Execuhve Dn'ector Dawd K
i Northirigton, Ph: :

VE:EdliOI Tela Goadwm Mange

i’_'tj‘Graphlc De51gner “Elane Walker

~Copy Editors: - Beth-Anderson, .
L DJ[II’I?IE’ Cartez, ‘DFAH ] Hewitt,

.8, o2 (155N 0898-8803);
: -'?ubhshed bimonthly: “A portiotiof $25
“membership daes pays for your, anngia
.. subscription. to Wildflower, National v -
T Wildflower Resedrch Cerite 2600 F‘\/I 973

TNGrHR, Austin, TX: 78723 42017 Phone:
- (512)929-3600. Matetial thay be reprmted
"with the permission of the editor. Secoid
“clags postage paid at Austin; Texas

b POSTNIASTER Send address charlges 0
Wi ldflower, T \IWRC 2600 F\é 973 \Oi‘*h =
- Austm TX /8723 SR ; :

Executive Director David N.oi'thington ' The Rockwell Fund has awarded a grant

spoke recently at the Southwest to the Center to expand and upgrade its -
Conference of Foundations annual - computer equipment.
conference in El Paso, Texas, on “The 90s: - ! ~
A Decade of Repair.” The organization’s The Center will be open on Saturdays and
membership is composed of foundation " Sundays this spring, from Aprii 6 through
representatives from across the southwest - . May 12. Weekend hours will be from 10
United States. ©. am. untii 4 p.m. The Center is open vear-
' c ) round from 9 a.m. until 4 p.m. Monday .-
Three recent appeals to members for- through Friday. Although admission to
donations have shown tremendous the grounds is free, a $2 donation per -

" results. The Center’s Grasslands Research automebile during the weekends is
Appeal, the Christmas Gift Membership encouraged to help defray costs.
Appeal, and the End-of-Year Appeal drew c _ 3 _
excellent support. These strong responses Up-to-date information about the hottest’
from our members allow us to continue roadside spots to see Texas' colorful
and expand our research and other - native flora will be given on the Wild- o
programs. The Wildflower Center is flower Center’s Wildflower Hotline (512) . "~
thrilled to receive this kind of support 370-0000. After a short greeting, callers
from its members! Thank you! shoutd punch 9595 to hear the message
The Wiidflower Center’s Executive The Center and the Texas Parks and
Comunittee of the Board of Directors met Wildtite Department are co-sponsoring
in January in Napa Valley, Calif, to the Endangered Resources Forum Aprﬂ
discuss 1991 business and plans for the 12-13 in Austin, Texas.
Center’s continued growth. R

C = — The annual Wildflower Days Festivalis o

The Center and the Desert Botanical set for April 20-21 at the Wildflower
Garden in Phoenix, Ariz., are co- Center. This free event will include o
sponsoring the Southwest Regional - guided tours of the grounds, a “Botanists .-~
Conference on Landscape and Water on Call” information beoth, wﬂdﬂower L
Conservation with Native Plants in gifts, and children’s activities.
Phoenix, March 14-16. The conference is = S
open to professionals and others. The Center and SelecTours are sponsoring =
Wildflower Center members will receive a a tour to Austin, Texas. Included in the: -
discount on conference registration. tour is a visit to the Wildflower Center.”
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Losmg ground... The largést
remaining stretch of virgin prairie
in northeast Kansas, the Elkins
Prairie, was plowed under in -
November, according to the New
York Times. o

been the focus of preservation
efforts in the area, was considered
an excellent example of a complex
prairie ecosystem. The prairie was -
home to 150 species of plants, =~
inciuding two threatened species,
Mead’s milkweed and the western
prairie fringed orchid.

In an attempt to stop the.
plowing, the Douglas County: -
Conumission held an emergency

$6,000 per acre for the land. The

plowing the pralne

Pam Baldwm who 0rgan17ed an
historic Maryland wildflower
| planting last year, reports that the
project will be continued thisyear.
Ms. Baldwin, whose project was
featured in the July/August 1990
Wildflower issue, says the project’s.
first year was disappointing. .
The planting, which features
plants that were widespread in -
Calvert County in the late 170Gs, - -

The 80-acre prairie, which had '

. Americait Horticulturist reports that
meeting and offered the landowner :

landowner refused, and contmued '

‘mining threatened the prairie; none. .
of the species is endangered, so there |

" included the entire plant community
didn't germinate as well as she had

hoped. A large part of the problem . including the animals.

she says, was the project’s seed
supply.

Ms. Baldwin says that Charles
Anderson and other staff members
of the Maryland State Highway
Depariment have been helpful
throughout the project. :

Ms, Baldwin and others working
on the planting will try again in the.
spring, she says, using a better
source of seeds.

“It's hard, but evervone remains
enthusiastic,” she S2ys.

the Hlinois chapter of the Nature

Prairie from its former site near.
Barrington Hills, Illinois, to the.
protected Bluff Spring Fen in nearby
Elgin, linois.

The Healy Road Prairie, Whlch o
was located on an actively mined =
gravel pit, was a rare dry gravel. -
prairie remnant. Altho_ugh the

was no way to prevent the site from -
being mined. S
The project entailed movmg the:
top 16 inches of soilat the site.
More than 450 volunteers *
assisted with the move, which =~ 7

at the Healy Road Prairie —

Photography seminars eﬁeeeﬁ

Wildflower photographer John Sm1thers
once again will present a series of
. work‘“»hops and lectures on wﬁdﬂm«rer

. photography. ' -
: This year, John's workshops are
 sponsored by the National Wlldﬂower
Research Center.

For more information on the classes,-
and for reservations, please contact the
local organizations listed. )

March 9, Rio Grande Native Center
Albuquerque, N.M. (309) 344- 7240
(Lecture only). :

March 14, 16, and 17, Desert Botamcal

Garden, Phoenix, Ariz. (602) 941-1225.
) March 22 and 23, Santa Barbara
‘Botanic Garden; Santa Barbara, Calif.
© (805) 682-4726. :

\/Iarch 28, 30, and 31, Umversxty of
California Botanical Garden, Berkeley
Calif. (415) 642-3352.

April 4, 6, and 7, Strybing Botamcai -

Garden, Golden Gate Park, San Franc15co,_
Calif. (415) 661-0668.

April 11,13, and 14, Huntington!
Library and Botanical Gardens, San -

" Marine, Calif. (818) 405-2160.

-April 19, 20, and 21, Fort Worth : 5
Botanical Garden, Fort Worth, Texas.- :
(817) 870-7687.

April 25, 27, and 28, Austin Nature o

Center and the National Wildflower,
Research Center, Austini, Texas. For
lecture, Austin Nature Center

(512) 327-8181; for workshop, NWRC-
(512) 929-3600.

' Southwest Régionai"cdﬁfe'r'éhce

L1201 N Galvin Parkway, Phgenix
|| A 85008, -(602) 941-1225.-
Conservancy moved the Healy Road |© |

" Tennessee Natwe Plant Society,

L March 23, Bentley. College, Waltham
Nk Frarnlngham Mass. 01701

Symposmm Apnl 7= 1'0 Colownial -

I Registrar, Colonial Wﬂhamsburg_ :
‘Foundation, PO Box C; :
Wllharnsburg, Va 23187

|- session open 6 public. Contact:
Endangered Resotirces Branch
-~ Texas Parks & Wﬂdhfe Dept
. (517) 448 4311 el

:Wﬂdfi(}wef i’ropagé%ien' .

| Natural Hssi'ory, 75N Eaglevﬁl ]
1 Road; U-23, Storrs, Conn. 06269. - .

FIEL

‘Native Plants: Tradition 'anci R Rron,
'_Innovahon in American’
* Landscaps Design; March 9, "U.S
" National Arboretunt; Washirgtorn,.
D.Ci'Contact: Joan Feely, Nationa
" Arboretum;, 3501 New York-Ave
“INE, Washmgton DC
{202)475:4857; 0

-‘on Landscaping and Water - .
“Conservation with Native Plants_
CMarch 14-17: Desert Botanical o=
S Garden, ‘Phoenixi Conitact: Judy:
“"Mielke; Desert Boi-anzcaIGarden

- March 1517 St Mary's Coniference. -
Center; Setvdnee, Tern.: Contact: ™
= TNPS, Botany Dept,; Unlver51ty of i
E Tennessee, Knoxvxile Tenn
379961100

i‘-'s;;ring‘ Wildflower Sympostiim,

© Masg - Confact New: England
_ Wildflower Socxety, Garden in the‘."-
=~ Waoods, Hemenway Road,” =

emey 7_630

- Willigmsbitrg, Wzihameburo Va
: Contact Garden Svmposm'

(8092207255,

::; Endangered Resourceé"FOrum :
f'_‘Aper 12:13; Airstin, Teas: Friday
:'session for professmnals Sa’mrday -

. Workshop; April 27, Conecticut
~ Staté Musetirm of Natural History,
Storrs, Coni, Contact ’viuseum of
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Editor's note: We asked Richard M. Smith, a noted wildflower
author, to write about his favorite wildflower spots.

My ten favorite wildflower spots? How much easier it
would be to name a hundred!

Surely the list must begin with our superb national -
parks. If any of these deserves to be known as our botanical

national park, it is the Great Smoky Mountains, shared by

Tennessee and North Carolina, and famous for the
diversity of its flora. No visitor should miss the
wildflower-strewn Cove Hardwood Nature Trail or
conifer-clad Clingman’s Dome. :

In the West, the number of mountain systems makes -
the choice more difficult, but my vote would go to
Colorado’s Rocky Mountain National Park — chiefly
because of Trail Ridge Road. This high-altitude highway
enablés us to enjoy the diminutive alpine flowers at close
range without fear of damaging the fragile tundra.

The visual appeal of the Maine coast owes much to its
vegetation, in which plants representative of the north
woods meet those of the rocky seashores. This
combination probably can be best appreciated on Mount
Desert Island in Acadia National Park. :

Were it not for the accessibility afforded by facilitie
like Organ Pipe Cactus National Monument in Arizona,

SERBERIS FRIFOLIOLATH

we might know much less than we do about the cacti.
Here we can study these and other desert plant forms and
marvel at incredibly vast carpets of brilliant wildflowers at
the same time.

At the other climatic extreme, the Hoh River Forest in

. Washington exemplifies the rain forests of the Northwest.

Flowering herbs and luxuriant ferns and mosses are
nourished by abundant moeisture under a canopy of stately
trees surpassed only by the coastal redwoods.

Because it extends into the subtropics, southern Florida
is able to offer a wealth of unique flowers, both rative and
exotic. The road through Everglades National Park with its
side trails reveals a cross-section of this environment and
provides access to hardwood hammocks, sawgrass
prairies, and mangrove forests.

Some less well-known areas can be just as
rewarding. The New jersey Pine Barrens possess an
astonishingly varied and interesting flora that include a
number of rarities.

Torrey Pines State Preserve, north of La Jolla, Calif., is
much more than a sanctuary for a single tree species.
Situated high above the Pacific, its trailsides are replete
with colorful wildflowers.

On the shore of Lake Huron near Cheboygan, Mich.,
the Grass Bay Preserve shelters a remarkably rich
assemblage of woodland and dune plants, including
many orchids. _ -

Finally, there must be a place for seeing carnivorous - '
plants. One site where they can be found in: all their
fascinating forms, including the endemic Venus' flytrap, is
North Carolina’s Green Swamp southwest of Wilmington.

(Mr. Smith wrote the book Wild Plants of America, which-
is available by mail order through the Wildflower Center. The -
‘book costs $12.95, plus $3 shipping and handling. Send your
check to the attention of "Books,” in care of the address on the

back page.)
/7/
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Do you know the parts of a flower?
Match the words listed below to the parts in the
diagram: sepal, pistil, anther, petal, siyle,
stigma, filament, ovary, stamen.

Do you know the life eyvele of a flowering plant?
Here are words to describe it. Write them in the
correct places on the diagram below: flower, seads,
germination, growth, pollination, seedling.

Leariing activities for schoolchildren are reprinted from an educational
poster conceived, designed, and produced by the Notional Wildflower

Research Center. © 1989 by Hie National Wildflower Research Center.
This material may be reproduced for educational purposes. The poster is
available to classroom teachers for $3, which.covers postage.
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It's said so often around the
Wildflower Center that it’s a cliche:
We couldn’t survive without our
faithful volunteers. -

The Wildflower Center’s
volunteers are an important element
of the Center, helping the staff make
the most its time. In 1990, our
volunteers contributed more than

5,000 hours to the Center — saving . ) .

more than $20,400 in staff costs.

In addition to contributing their -
time and work to the Center, our -
volunteers also contribuie their .
enthusiasm.

Here are some of the areas where

aour .VOILHT'[QGI'S SErve!l : B

Several volunteers work on the
Center’s shide collection, sorting,
labeling, and cataloging slides. The .
slide iibrary now has more than
12,000 images of wildflowers, native
plants, and Center archival materials.
Sydney Kilgore and Betty Scace
— who have been with the Center -
almost since the beginning — sort.
through the hundreds of images that
the Center receives thréugh
donations, deciding which slides.

should be kept for the library and : ’

- accessioning them. Then Lil and.
- Norm Flaigg label, catalog, and store
the slides.

In five years of weekly Center
visits, Lil and Norm have labeled
10,310 slides, catalogued 8,746 slides,
worked 2,718 hours, and driven 5,099
miles to and from the Center!

Left to right: Norm Flaigg, Lil Flaigg, Sydney

[5

Kilgore, and Betty Scace by the slide cabinets.

One of the most important research-
related volunteer jobs at the Center is
in the greenhouse.

Volunteers in the greenhouse
transplant seedlings from seed flats to
individual pots. Seed germination
counts are made {from the seed flats,
and then plants are transferred to
individual containers for various
experimental treatments.

Research horticulturist Elinor:
Crank says the volunteers are a great
help. "Having volunteers do the re-
potting allows more time to take
measurements and collect data for
research,” she says. "Transplanting is
the first step of any research project in
the greenhouse. It's the basis of all
that [ do.”

Many volunteers work with products
manager Joe Hammer, packaging
catalog orders and selling items in

the gift shop and at festivals. -

During the most recent holiday
season, Wildfiower Center velunteers
heiped process more than 1,000
orders from the Center’s gift catalog.
Tasks included opening mail, tvping
labels, selecting stock, and packaging -
UPS shipments.

“During a hectic season like that,
vou either keep up or you drown,”

Joe says. “Our volunieers have
helped us keep up with the
avalanche of orders and paperwork.”

Volunteers play an integral role
at festivals. “Our voluniteers are able
to step right in and help right away,”
joe says.

Left to right: John Deaderick, Ben Baldwin,
and Gay Allison process mail orders for the
Produicts Division. : '

Several volunteers conduct tours of

the Center, and visit classrooms, civic
groups, garden clubs, and other - -
organizations, telling the Wildflower *
Center’s story or presenting talks on
wildflowers and other plants native
to a particular area. ' :

Lisa Rodman conduicts a tour through the
Wildfiower Center's reconstructed praivie. ..

The velunieers often use slide shows -
in their tatks, including several slide . 7"
shows developed through a grant i
from the Garden Writers Association -
of America. aE
One way to become more "
involved with the Center wouid be to
rent one of the slide shows and N
present a talk to your garden club or: :
other civic group. S
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Native plant nurseries involve more than just plants

Like “green” products and orgamcally

grown produce, native plants and natural |

lendscaping are fast joining the
mainstream thanks to environmentaily

conscious consumers of the '80s. A decadé

ago, only a handful of retail native plant
nurseries existed; today, nurseries
specializing in native plants, or carrying a
large percentage of natives, can be found
in all parts of the country, and many
native plant gardeners or landowners with
an eve for business are looking at native
plants as a possible source of income.

But native plant businesses demand
additional considerations bevond those of
traditional nurseries. Determining the
best methods for production, educatin'g .
consumers, and correctly assessing the -
market take on new dimensions when -
considering native plants. Growing seeds
or plugs on contract for aiready-
established nurseries or agencies is one
way to break into the business. To learn -
more about fips and trends, we asked. .
several owners of thriving native plant-
businesses for their advice to would-be
growers of native plants. )

Californians Jeff Bohn and Mike |
Evans, owners of Tree of Life Nursery, saw
the native plant trend 10 years ago and
started a wholesale business.- Both have
backgrounds as landscape contractors -
working with native plants. Even then
water conservation was a big issue, and
native plant landscaping offered a partial
solution. Their advice? “You must :

_understand business and all the mtr}cac:es

of propagation.” _

Alan Wade, owner of Prairie Moon .
" Nursery in Minnesota, believes that for -
small businesses, handling local
genotypes is the key to success. In the .-

' indigenous’ natives work the best.

“It's a hard concept for commeraal e

" nurseries to orasp, 5aVYs Wade “Workmg

with long-lived perennials is esneaailv
toucrh — spme can take up to seven Vears
to mature.” .
Although his operation is in a'rural.
area, Wade sees tremendous opportunity

Courtesy of Moo Hmm.mn 1’\:Mﬂamr< ’

in metropolitan areas for someone who
has a knowledge of natural areas and
plant communities, and horticultural-
techniques to do installations and small
projects. Another open marketis

woodland species. “Most dealers offering
- woodland plants are digging them from
the wild,” notes Wade. “If someoneisa . -

good gardener and has the right habitat’

for a woodland nursery, I'd encourage

him to try growing woodland species.”’
Kim and Bruce Hawks, owners of *

" Niche Gardens in Tennessee, began

growing natives six years agoe. Deciding
that the lpcal market alone couldn’t _
support their business, they created a

- mail-grder business. Hawks cautions .
past nine years, Wade has found that local, .

against letting a business grow o fast: -
“it's easy.to get overextended. First

decide what facet you want to concentrate

on (wholesale, retatl, mail order, etc.) and

Uﬁfff e 5? % us 5/ 4, / The Wildflower Center and SelecTours
are offering a trip to beautiful Austin, Texas, at the height of the Texas
wildflower season, April 21-28. Visitors will see wﬂdﬂowers, the dramatic
Texas Hill Country — and the Wildflower Center — at their finest.

Other trips offered this year include:

Costa ‘Rfca "
March17-24

L_aster_n- Caitada

For more mformatlon — or for reservations — call SelecTours _
: at 1-800-759-7727.

" many hats,”

research the market.” Growing the p'lants
is just one aspect of a native plant nursery.
“The hardest part is having to wear so
says Hawks. Between
accounting, administration, and
advertising, she laments that her hands
hardly get dirty anymore. “And it never
gets easier! You always have to be ontop’
of things.”

Workmo on a much Iarger scale is Ed
Garbisch, founder of Environmental
Concern, Inc.,, in Maryland. Concentrating
primarily on wetland restoration projects,
the company began its nursery, which
specializes in wetland plants, to provide -
materials for in-house projects. Now, 20

. years later, 90 percent of the inventory -

goes to other contractors.
“There’s a great demand for wetland
species in volume,” says Garbisch. “The

E problem is that the market is unstable. -

Although there’s usually time to grow
plants for large projects, the contractors

. often don't realize that the plants aren't:

available, so they don’t notify nurseries in
advance.” Garbisch suggests that one. -
possible solution to ensuring the
availability of plants for such projects is.
for nurseries to work cooperatively and "
each grow a certain number of species,

Beth Andersonn. _
Wildﬁower Center Resource Batmzist-..

@@gs@m% g%@% 55@@%@
now aveiiable

Six new slide shows featuring'-_ S
wildflowers found in various ~.
regions of the United States are niow
available for lease or purchase
through the Wildflower Center.

Each program contains 35 to40
slides of & region’s most common
native wildflowers, and information

. oh species’ common and scientific
names, family, bloom periods,
growing ranges, and habltat type
is pr()\flded

Regions featured are:'the
Eastern woodlands, the taligrass
prairie, the Southwestern desert,
Central Texas, the Pacific Northwest
and the Rocky Mountains. Each
show can be rented from the
Center’s Clearinghouse for two
weeks. Rent is 510 plus a $25
damage deposit, or they can be
purchased for $35 apiece.

Compilation of the shows was [}
made possible through a grant from i}
the Garden Writers Association
of America.

Marcit) April 1991




.. Research (cont. from page 1)

forewn lands, bringing back exotic

“artifacts, including plants. The royal
families of the time created maomflcent '
gardens to display the exotic plant species
thev were given by explorers. The exotic
gardens became a symbol of weaith and
power; there was no need to display
native plants because they were abundant
and had no special perceived value.

The first botanic gardens were based
on displaying and preserving plant
species from around the world. Orna-
mental plant research began, in part, 50
exotic species might be made more
adaptable to new foreign sites that often
were quite different from the native site:

This trend continues in cur modern
landscapes, as most of the plants found in
planred landscapes in the United States
are exctic. Because growers feel more
comfortable growing the more familiar’
exotics, exotic species are more available

than native species. Hundreds of years of
research have gone into growing exotic
species such as boxwoods, Foses,
chrysanthemums, or Chinese hollies. We
know practically everything there is to
know about many of the “commaon”
exotic species. But, our knowledge about
native species is very limited, and
unfortunately, species are disappearing
faster than we can learn about them,

Tt can take vears of research to learn -

how to grow, produce, and establish a
single species — exotic or native. For this
reason, many growers will not undertake
the risk until public demand is great
enough. We must begin now to research
our native plants, 5o we may learn
encugh to re-establish some of our native
species before they disappear completely.

Elinor Crank _ .
Wildflower Center Research Horticulturist

Wanied: landscape
grchitects and
gesigners, ecolagisis,
and restoralionisis

The Wildflower Center is updating
the Wildflower Handbook's 1989
edition. The next edition will Hst
professionals who incorporate native
plants fnto planned landscapes,
including landscape architects and
designers, ecological restorationists,
and consultants involved in
assessment, inventory, pl'anninO,
and monitoring.

To be mcluded request an
Ecological Landscape survey as soon
as possible from the Wildflower
Center. Write to the attention of the
Ecological Survey, using the address
listed below, or call (312) 929-3600. .
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